
UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001

Mr. Kevin Smith
Corporate Radiation Safety Officer
Water Remediation Technology, LLC
901 W. 116th Avenue, Suite 400
Westminster, CO  80234

SUBJECT: AMENDMENT 2 CHANGING RADIATION SAFETY OFFICER FOR WATER 
REMEDIATION TECHNOLOGY LLC, SOURCE MATERIAL LICENSE SUC-1591

Dear Mr. Smith:

By letter dated January 4, 2022 (available in the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission’s [NRC] 
Agencywide Document Access and Management System [ADAMS] at Accession No. 
ML22048B577), Water Remediation Technology, LLC (WRT) submitted to the NRC a request 
for approval to change the Radiation Safety Officer (RSO) of NRC Materials License Number 
SUC-1591.
  
The NRC has completed its review of the license amendment application and associated 
documents using guidance in NUREG-1556, Volume 18, Section 8.7, and Appendix D.  The 
NRC has determined with reasonable assurance that the proposed RSO is qualified by training 
and experience in radiation protection and will be available for advice and assistance on 
radiological safety matters, and the licensee’s application complies with requirements specified 
at Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations (10 CFR) 40.32(b) and License Condition 16.  
License Amendment No. 2, which is an administrative amendment referencing WRT’s request 
to change RSO, is enclosed.  As an administrative amendment that only changes the RSO 
identified in License Condition 10, the NRC’s action is eligible for categorical exclusion or 
otherwise not requiring environmental review per 10 CFR 51.22(c)(10)(iv). 

Please verify that the information contained in the enclosed amended license is correct.  

In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390, a copy of this letter will be available electronically for public 
inspection in the NRC Public Document Room or from the Publicly Available Records 
component of NRC’s Agencywide Documents Access and Management System (ADAMS).  
ADAMS is accessible from the NRC website at https://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html. 
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Should you have any questions concerning this letter or identify any errors in the amended 
license, please do not hesitate to contact Christopher Grossman of my staff, either via 
telephone at 301-415-0140 or by e-mail at Christopher.Grossman@nrc.gov.

Sincerely,

Steve Koenick, Branch Chief
Low-Level Waste and Projects Branch
Division of Decommissioning, Uranium 
Recovery, and Waste Programs

Office of Nuclear Material Safety
  and Safeguards

Docket No. 040-09059
License No. SUC-1591

Enclosure:  Materials License SUC-1591, 
       Amendment 2 

Signed by Koenick, Stephen
 on 03/15/22
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